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"International Convention - Atlanta, GA " 

I was blessed to be able to go to AAôs International Convention this year. What a powerful experi-
ence! The next one is in Detroit, Michigan in 2020, even closer than Atlanta. 
 
At Fridayôs ñBig Meetingò in the Georgia Dome they announced 56,000 in attendance but people were 
still registering. I never heard the final count but Iôm sure the next issue of Box 459 will have it. Fri-
dayôs evening started with the Flag Ceremony. 94 countries were represented. I got goose bumps ï it 
was so cool to see AA members carry their countryôs flag ï many were dressed in clothing native to 
their country which gave me even bigger goose bumps. 
 
Saturdayôs ñBig Meetingò in the Georgia Dome, again, started with a Sobriety count up. Everybody 
stood and sat as their years of sobriety was called out. The last AA member standing had 66 years of 
sobriety! There were 100 ñLong Timersò in attendance, each with more than 50 years. Twenty old 
timerôs names were pulled out of a hat. They were escorted to the stage and in the order they were 
called each had 5 minutes to speak. 
 
Sundayôs ñBig Meetingò closed out the weekend with one man who used sign language to give his 
lead. The tables were reversed as his lead was interpreted for us. The next man told us he was a 
ñConvict Firemanò. He got sober in prison and he learned how to be a fireman in prison, in fact he 
had to return to prison after he spoke. 
 
The most common questions were ï ñWhere are you from?ò and ñIs this your first International?ò It 
was the first time for me and my sponsor. We made a point of sitting at tables in the Hospitality rooms 
with strangers, and they all turned out to be friends we had not met yet. A man from Germany gave 
me directions to the MARTA (Atlantaôs subway). We had ice cream with a woman from Ireland and a 
couple from Montana. We sat next to people from Japan. Groups of AAôs from Mexico would break 
out into random chanting all weekend. 
 
I cannot make you understand how powerful the weekend was for me. It was on my ñbucket listò to 
attend an International Convention before I retired. Check! 
If I put away 5 or 10 dollars each week for the next five years maybe Ióll make it again ï in retirement. 
Maybe if you do the same we can all go!! 
 

Debi C. Ironhorse 
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Share your Experience, Strength and Hope 
Please submit your announcements by the 12th   

for next monthôs issue 

Articles can be submitted at any time 
 

e-mail address:  buffaloaa@hotmail.com 
 

or mail to: 
Buffalo Central Office 

681 Seneca St (lower) 

Buffalo, New York  14210 
 

The Central Office of Western New York publishes the New Frontiers monthly.  We are supported 
by your subscriptions and Central Office donations.  The New Frontiers presents the experience and 

opinions of members of Alcoholics Anonymous on the disease of alcoholism.  The staff reserves the 

right to edit any article for clarity and length.  Articles will not be returned.  Opinions expressed 
here are not those of Alcoholics Anonymous as a whole, nor does publication of any article imply 

the endorsement by the Central Office of Western New York or Alcoholics Anonymous.  

(Exceptions: quotations from ñAlcoholics Anonymousò, ñTwelve Steps and Twelve Traditionsò and 
other A.A. books and pamphlets are reprinted with permission of A.A. World Services, Inc.  Arti-

cles reprinted with permission of A.A. Grapevine, Inc. are subject to Grapevine copyright.) 

 

 

 

IN MEMORIAM  
 

Things We Can Not Change 

To all of our members who have lost family and loved ones 

 : 

Our thoughts and prayers are with you  

Heard @ a Meeting 

You can be right,  
or you can have peace  

From the Archives : :AA at Ground Zero  

On September 11th, 2001, the attack on the World Trade Center did so much damage, in the thousands of 

lives lost, in the many more scarred by grief, and in the destruction of so many places full of treasured memo-

ries--including A.A.'s first office, at 30 Vesey Street.  That was where Bill had moved Works Publishing, the 

company formed to produce the Big Book, in 1940--"from the tiny cubicle of an office to one slightly larger" 

there.  With that space to work in, and the help of secretary Ruth Hock, he found himself with so much work 

to do for the fellowship that the room became its headquarters.  If we could have walked in there 75 years 

ago, we might have seen piles of mail that the two of them were busy answering, or the map where they 

were putting pins for the new groups popping up around the country.  They were working on a publishing 

company, a spiritual fellowship, and its program of recovery all at once, but they would probably have taken 

the time to welcome us.  That spirit was not destroyed on that day in September (A.A. Comes of Age). 

In the wake of the attacks, A.A. members pitched in.  Some got directly involved in rescue efforts, because 
they worked as firefighters and police officers.  They realized that they needed meetings, and others might, 
there near Ground Zero.  At the same time, requests for meetings were coming to GSO through the Red 
Cross, just like requests for help had once come across the desk there on Vesey Street.  And soon, close to 
that office that had been sadly lost, a new meeting place was started.  Members met for fellowship and medi-
tation, survivors of another kind of disaster (aa.org).  And as stories were shared, new bonds were formed, 
showing the A.A. miracle at work, even on the darkest of days--the light of the love that we find here, that 
only grows. 

Chad P. 

9th STEP:  

ñMade direct amends to such people wherever possible,  

except when to do so would injure them or others.ò 

 

http://aa.org/
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